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‘The Broadlands Bulletin’ 
 

Term 1        Week 6    Friday 22 May 
 

Awards from Thursday 19 March 
 

 ​Room 1. 
Khloe Hill 

For the excellence you showed when tracing, designing and colouring in  
your person, made of cardboard. Bravo! Clever Lady! 

Jessie-Lee Williamson 
For the enthusiasm and energy you show during Jump Jam. 

 
 ​Room 2. 

Jeremy Waller 
For your improved focus during 

Maths learning and writing your own word problems.  
Luccah Verdonk-Aoake 

For your consistent effort and positive attitude to your learning, 
self-management and how you relate to others. 
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Room 3.  
Sian Gallacher 

For being polite, positive and helpful.. 
Shaine Thompson 

For being a great Kapa Haka leader. 
 

Room 4. 
Riley Riddle 

For your positive attitude towards your learning.  
 

Room 5. 
Conan Wills 

For the enthusiasm you show towards learning. This, combined with the consistent effort 
you put in, is starting to yield great results. Tu meke! 

 
 ​Forthcoming Events - Term 1​:  

 
Wednesday 27 May ​- Amy McMahon - Sport BOP Healthy Active Learning facilitator to 

run/teach class games through the day (in class lots) 
Thursday 4 June​ -Board of Trustees’ Meeting, 6.00pm 

Tuesday 16 June​ - St John Injury Prevention Workshops, Years 1 - 6 (All tamariki) 
Thursday 2 July ​- Board of Trustees’ Meeting, 6.00pm 

Wednesday 1 June​ - School Cross Country (details to follow) 
 

School Cell Phone Number ​021 0291 9131 
Please use the school cell phone for absentees and other school-related issues. 

 Please ​text only​ (no calls) to this number.  
Please include your child's​ name​ and ​reason for absence​. 

 

 
 ​From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Kia ora, whānau 
Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou (Greetings to everyone!) 

 
It was wonderful to see so many happy faces join us on Monday morning! We’ve all                
survived! 
 
Forthcoming Events​ - ​Important​! 
 
Due to COVID-19 and our current position under Alert Level 2, a number of sporting and                
cultural events have been affected, either through postponement or cancellation. 
 



The ​BOP Rippa Rugby​, ​Cluster Cross Country and ​CBOP Cross Country events have             
been cancelled for Term 2. 
 
The ​Cluster Cultural Festival ​is postponed at this stage. A decision to hold it in either                
Term 3 or to cancel will be made at a later date. 
 
The ​Broadlands School Cross Country training and event will continue, albeit delayed.            
How the event is organised will depend, in part, on the Alert Level at the time, although I                  
expect it to be at Level 1.  
 
The provisional date for our school ​Cross Country is ​Wednesday 1 June​. Details to              
follow. 
 
We have received NO official advice from the ​miniball​, ​hockey or ​netball ​associations as              
to the restart of their seasons (if at all). 
 
New Playground 
 
The new playground areas were a source of great delight and excitement which have both               
been given a decent dose of time and energy throughout the week. 
 
The main playground will remain a junior one, but each class is getting a chance to have a                  
play this week, with the ‘Lunar V2 Climb n’ Spinner’ being by far the most popular! 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Bike Trail 
 



The bikes, helmets and bike trail project is on hold as my chosen funding source has ’dried                 
up’ a little as a result of C-19 at Alert Levels 4 and 3. I will re-submit the current application                    
to the NZCT once given the go ahead by them. I will update you in due course. 
 
Board of Trustees - Block A Re-development Update 
 
Despite the delay, the Block A re-development is progressing well on the main Wade              
Construction contract. 
 
Work will start shortly on the refurbishment of the actual three classroom spaces/Rooms             
1-3 which, in brief, will involve the: 
 

● removal of all old sinks/wet areas 
● removal of all old shelving and cabinetry 
● total stripping of all walls for gibbing 
● installation of new skirtings and scotia to paint finish 
● installation of autex composition over the gib3 
● installation of three open/sliding door cavities between the classrooms, (already          

started as part of the current contract)  
● re-carpeting (approx. 1.8m around the outside of the existing carpet to match) 
● installation of three new teaching/storage units 
● installation of LED lighting 
● addition of the three new Samsung 65” UHD Commercial-grade SMART TV’s, each            

on a trolley 
● addition of some other new furniture and items like stools, microwave, mini oven,             

cooking materials...  
 
As we need to clear out all teaching and learning materials and furniture from Rooms 1-3                
for the above to happen, there will be a 6m container placed outside Rooms 4 & 5                 
(field-side) some next week. 
 
All going to plan, we might be in Block A for the beginning of Term 3! :-) 
 
Exciting times and great too, to have things to look forward to! 
 
School Uniform 
 
You’re doing well​! I know that we are just back into things again, but a timely reminder that                    
any hats or beanies, fleece and trousers worn at school must be our school uniform ones. 
 
School uniforms can be ordered from the Office. 
 
Have a :-) weekend!  
 
Ngā mihi 
 
Graeme 
 
 



 
 

Library Corner  

Monster Jam - Tricks, Trucks and Stunts 
 



From the unstoppable Grave Digger to newcomers BroDozer and Whiplash, each monster 
truck is a machine like no other! This guide has all you need to know about these raging 
beasts, whether they're racing, freestyling, or flipping around the tracks to glory! ... 
 

 
Broadlands Hall 
The Broadlands Hall is available to hire for any         

community activities or meetings. For more information       

or to make a booking please contact the Office during  

school hours 07 333 8576 

 

Guiding FREE For Term Two: 
  

Click here for more information: ​https://girlguidingnz.org.nz/join-us/#joinform 

https://girlguidingnz.org.nz/join-us/#joinform


 

  

Pippins Explore and Brownies Explore FREE for 2020: 

  

Click here for more information: ​https://girlguidingnz.org.nz/explore/ 

  

Ka kite ano ​Graeme, Marnel, Sophie, Debra, Mel, Megan, Halei, Grace and Tracey 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US! 

https://girlguidingnz.org.nz/explore/


 


